
Village of Pocahontas 

Special Board Meeting 

Thursday May 29, 2025, 6:00 P.M. 

 

Meeting called to order by Trustee Shannon Links.  Roll call was taken with the 

following trustees present: Dave Crawford, Brenda Kleinik, Shannon Links, Allie Hunter 

and Danny Beard Jr. Trustee Adam Evans and mayor Pat Forhan were absent. 

Also present were Loni Hensler, Diane Griffith, Andrew Wilfong, and Rachel Wilfong. 

Consideration/Action: Approval for the fire department to pay to add more electrical to 

the park as well as add extra lighting to one of the light poles. 

Rachel Wilfong advised that the fire department was looking to add more electricity to 

the park and additional lighting to an already existing pole. She presented 2 quotes – 1 

from Montgomery Electric and 1 from Neeley’s.  Neely’s was the cheaper of the quotes.  

They would also like to have the new lighting be dusk to dawn lights.  Discussion was 

held about existing lighting and the Village possibly adding more as well.  Shannon said 

he will discuss with Adam to see if Ameren could install the lights. 

Shannon made a motion to allow the fire department to move ahead of their plans with 

electricity and additional lighting. Danny 2nd – roll call on motion, with all yes, motion 

approved. 

 

Discussion was also held about the light pole that was at the basketball courts. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:11 p.m. 

 

 

 


